Japan's Assistance to Timor-Leste

Inauguration ceremony of “the Project for Construction of Irrigation Channel in
Alas Sub-district, Manufahi District”

14 February, 2013

On 14 February, Associacao Haburas Capasidade Atoni Enclave (AHCAE) held an
inauguration ceremony of “The Project for Renovation of Primary School in Nitibe
Sub-district, Oecussi District” in Lelaufe Village, Nitibe Sub-district, Oecussi District,
supported by the Government of Japan. The Government of Japan provided
US$103,050 for this project under the Grant Assistance for Grass-roots Human Security
Projects (GGP).

Before implementing this project, primary school students in Lelaufe Village had to
study in the school building which was built during the Indonesian occupation time with
scarce school equipment such as desks and chairs. Now, with the completion of the
project, the students can learn in a safe and sound school building with new equipment.
It is expected to provide better learning environment for 273 primary school students in
Lelaufe Village.

New school building and its equipment
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